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First Hybrid Presbytery 
Meeting Welcomed                      
Enthusiastically 

By Paul Belz-Templeman, Stated Clerk 
 Over 180 presbyters attended the first 
ever hybrid meeting in this presbytery with over 
70 registering attendance online and 110 regis-
tering in person.  While the presbytery has 
livestreamed its meetings for the past decade, 
this hybrid meeting was different because online 
participants did more than observe, they also 
spoke and voted alongside the in-person partici-
pants during the meeting. 

 Presbyters in Albany enthusiastically 
mingled before the meeting, during the breaks, 

and afterwards as well.  The Basha Boutique with its colorful handmade artisan products by women from 
Bangladesh was one focal point in the display area and a well-stocked book exchange (including a complete 
set of Interpreterôs Commentaries) was another.  The deacons of United, Albany ensured that on-site partici-
pants had coffee, snacks and meals to fuel their fellowship.  The church choir led singing during evening 
prayer, with readers focusing on the road to Emmaus in Luke before celebrating the Lordôs Supper. 

While a summary of the business for the meeting was circulated in the Cascades Connections (Link to 
the Summary) in general conversation focused on two issues. One topic of continued lively debate is the way 
that more churches have been receiving exemptions from the normal process of calling a pastor.  Ordinarily, a 
stated supply or associate pastor is not eligible to serve as the next installed pastor. However, the presbytery 

may permit a minister serv-
ing as stated supply or tem-
porary pastor to be eligible 
to serve as the next installed 
pastor by a three-fourths 
vote of the presbytery.  At 
this meeting three congre-
gations asked for the excep-
tion provided by the Book 
of Order that allows a cur-
rent Stated Supply Pastor or 
Associate Pastor to be  

    

   
   Continue on page two 

 

 

Moderator Doug Anderson in pulpit and 

newly received ministers, the Revs. Wesley 

Yoon and Aaron Morris 

https://cascadespresbytery.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/04/Presbytery-Meeting-Summary-of-Resources.pdf
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Continued from page one 
eligible to serve as the next installed pastor.  The challenge is to balance concerns about finding pastors (the 
pool of available candidates for pastoral positions continues to shrink) with concerns about searches that 
provide equal opportunity to potential candidates.      

The other topic raised was financial as the presbytery has a healthy balance sheet but declining reve-
nue which leads to concerns for its long-term financial health. The specific item was how to fund the hiring 
of an Interim Presbyter for Vision & Mission if there is an overlap in the compensation during the time in 
which the former Presbyter for Vision & Mission is receiving a severance (the severance is paid out 

through September 30).  The Board of Trustees determined 
that any amount of expense over the budget for the Pres-
byter for Vision & Mission position in 2023 would come 
out of the New Ministries Team portion of funding from 
the sale of St. Mark Presbyterian Church, with the New 
Ministries Team requesting that the Board of Trustees 
reconsider their decision and instead take any excess ex-
penses out of the unrestricted program reserves. After 
much debate the motion passed requesting that the Board 
of Trustees reconsider their decision. Any Trustee action 
will be reported at the June presbytery meeting.  

 Holding a hybrid meeting is no easy feat. A seven-
member tech team of United, Albany, AV Tech Chris 
Misa, Lake Grove, Lake Oswego, Program Manager for 
Worship and Music, Cole Ottum, Communications    

Manager Reverend Kelly Dickson along with Reverends 
Matt Gough, Mark Olson (Community, Waldport, Chapel 
by the Sea, Lincoln City), Katie Pate (Milwaukie) and Rul-
ing Elder Eileen Sheelar (John Knox, Keizer) coordinated 

sharing the camera feed and slides from United, Albany to Zoom and sharing Zoom presenters pictures to 
the screens in United, Albany.  To eliminate those annoying feedback loops the team had to ensure that all 
of the sanctuary microphones were muted when someone from Zoom was speaking and then unmute the 
microphones so that the Zoom participants could hear 
the moderator and others in the sanctuary.  There were 
lots of moving parts but the team successfully navigated 
the challenges. 

We had a few tech challenges along the way, 
such as when several members of the tech team simulta-
neously lost internet, but the most fundamental chal-
lenge is that Zoom and in-person meetings operate with 
different rhythms and practices which makes it difficult 
to facilitate both at the same time. Also, there is no con-
sensus on best practices for hybrid meetings yet as I dis-
covered in phone calls and emails with many stated 
clerks and parliamentarians clerks who have conducted 
such meetings.  

Overall, I think it was a successful first effort 
and with survey feedback from participants, the moder-
ator and tech team I believe we can make future hybrid 
meetings even better.   When asked when the next hy-
brid meeting would be held, Belz-Templeman replied, ñOur June 23-24 meeting will be held on Zoom on-
ly.  We are planning to hold another hybrid meeting next April, and as to our November meeting, we will 
carefully consider our financial and human resource capacities to do so.ò 

The presbytery extends its thanks to United, Albany, its deacons, musi-
cians, AV techs, staff and pastors for making this meeting a success. 

Return to Index 

 

Tech Team - L-R Cole Ottum, Chris Misa and 

Matt Gough work from a meeting script to antici-

pate tech needs in the meeting 

Pre-presbytery workshop - ñThe Rise of óthe Nones,ô 

lead by Rev. Dr. Liz Leavitt 
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Omnibus  
Omnibus is published twelve times a 
year by the Presbytery of the Cas-
cades for distribution to churches 
and individuals.  

Omnibus welcomes news and views 
of all the churches of Presbytery and 
all its readers. Send all communica-
tions to Kathleen Waugh, Omnibus 
editor, Presbytery of the Cascades, 
245 S. Bancroft St., Suite D, Portland, 
Oregon.  Email:  kwaugh8@outlook.com    

Omnibus retains permission to modi-
fy submissions for clarity and space 
limitations. The Presbytery 
ñCommunications and Technology 
Teamò (CATT) is the editorial board. 

Re-

  

  

Coming Soon!  1001 New 

Worshiping Communities 

(NWC) Workshop 

       The church is now in a season re-

quiring even more creativity, flexibility and 

willingness to redefine how we minister and 

lead.  

       Cascades Presbytery's New Minis-

tries Team has invited Rev. Shawn Kang, 

from PC(USA) 1001 NWC to lead a conver-

sation about how we might reframe this sea-

son and embrace it as an opportunity.  

 For more information, click here.

  

  

 

 

 

 

Pentecost Sunday 

May 28, 2023 

mailto:kwaugh8@outlook.com
https://mcusercontent.com/aaeda2e9b65fb04a582f7f7fc/files/74df642d-1201-1600-bbfd-2ec8ae64d66b/1001_NWC_flier_pdf.pdf
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Transitional Executive Presbyter  
Search Team Update 
By Robin Garvin 

The Presbytery Leadership Commission 
recently constituted a team to conduct a search 
for a transitional leader for the presbytery fol-
lowing the departure of Presbyter for Vision and 
Mission, Brian Heron. The team is composed of: 
Ruling Elder (RE) Evonne Hubbard,  Teaching 
Elder (TE) Andrew Hoeksema, TE Mark Frey, 
TE Tom Berry and TE Robin Garvin (Chair). 
Synod Executive Nancy Vincent is serving as a 
consultant for the team.  

Thus far, the team has met three times to 
develop a position description for a Transitional 
Executive Presbyter to serve for a term of two 
years (with possible extensions). The Presby-
tery Leadership Commission reviewed and ap-
proved the position description at its last meet-
ing. This position description is available for review of the Cascades Presbytery website.  

The team is in the process of identifying where they will publicize this position. They anticipate 
reviewing applicants and beginning an interview process early this summer. While it is difficult to pre-
dict the length of such a process, the team hopes to have a final candidate identified by fall. In the 
meantime, our very competent presbytery staff is covering day-to-day operations of the presbytery. 
Please pray for our presbytery staff and for the Transitional Executive Presbyter Search Team. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Pentecost Special Offering 

 The Pentecost Offering unites us in a church-
wide effort to support young people and inspire them to 
share their faith, ideas, and unique gifts with the church 
and the world. 
 Psalm 71 testifies that a foundation of faith es-
tablished during childhood helps ensure lifelong faith 
and service. The patterns and lessons established during 
these formative years continue to bear fruit throughout a 
person's life. Participating in this offering is nurturing 
the faith of those who are the church to come.   
 Forty percent of the Pentecost offering can be 
retained by individual congregations wanting to make 
an impact in the lives of young people within their own 
community. The remaining 60% is used to support chil-
dren-at-risk, youth, and young adults through ministries 
of the Presbyterian Mission Agency.  

The Pentecost Offering is traditionally received on the day of Pentecost.  However, your con-
gregation is welcome to celebrate this Offering at any point in the year. In fact, many congregations 
receive it on a youth-related Sunday, like Sunday School Kickoff (or Rally) Day, Youth Sunday, or 
their Confirmation Sunday.  

Transitional Executive Presbyter Search  Team 

 

ñGod, from my youth, you have taught meò 

https://cascadespresbytery.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/04/PRESBYTERY-OF-THE-CASCADES-TEP-Position-Description.pdf













